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Next Members Meeting will be 
Friday 1st June 8:15pm 

North Sydney Leagues Club 
Featuring a Talk by Michael Scollay. 

 
Michael Scollay is a ‘regular’ presenter to Technology with his annual infor-
mative and interesting predictions of the weather for the forthcoming Winter 
ski season. Come along and hear Michael with what’s in store for 2007. 

 

The Technology Ski Club—The First Fifty Years book—The first copies have arrived. 
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With the ski season fast approaching, the final 
touches are taking place to have the lodge ready for 
the influx of this year’s members and visitors. 
 
The most significant change you will notice this year 
is that the main staircase has been tiled. The carpet 
which previously covered the stairs was in need of 
replacement, so it was decided that tiling the stairs 
would be a more practical, longer term solution. An 
excellent job has been done on the tiling and the 
entire stairwell area benefits from the new look.  
 
Also, in an attempt to address the issue of cooking 
smells making their way into the lounge area and to 
reduce the frequency of the painting requirement, a glass panel has been 
mounted above the kitchen cupboards between the wood box and the en-
trance door to the lounge room. This should reduce the amount of cooking 
smells which drift into the lounge area significantly. The other major job has 
been the continuation of the rebuilding of the buttresses along the Southern 
side of the lodge. This has been on-going work over the last couple of years 

and was necessary to maintain 
the sandstone buttresses in 
good condition and to keep 
moisture out of the lodge. 
 
As well as these three major 
jobs, the work parties have 
been busy over the summer 
months with all the other main-
tenance, repairs and cleaning 
issues. The work carried out by 
the work parties, whether it is 
repairs, painting, carting fire-
wood or the never ending 
cleaning and scrubbing help 
keep your lodge in the excel-
lent condition that it is. 
  

Ray Knibb cleans the newly tiled stairs of the main foyer. 
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I am sure you will join me in both thanking and congratulating the partici-
pants of all the work parties for their efforts. I make special reference to 
Ross Swan and Mal Thomsen for their efforts in planning, organising and 
executing the work parties. They both give generously of their time in trav-
elling to the lodge many times outside the season to organize for quotes, 
tradesmen and the transportation of items needed for lodge maintenance. 
 
With everything at the ready, all we need now is some snow – so let’s all 
keep our fingers crossed that between the El Nino weather pattern turning 
into a La Nina and the Cloud Seeding project, we get some good falls this 
year. You can learn more about what the predictions are for this year 
weather wise by attending this month’s Club Meeting on Friday 1st June at 
North Sydney Leagues Club and hearing Michael Scollay make his predic-
tions. 
 
Regards 
Mal Higgs 
 

Bookings are moving along nicely for the season 
with a steady flow coming in to fill the holes.  
Keep checking the availability sheets because, 
there are always cancellations coming in - some 
filling almost as soon as they are available!  We 
have billed nearly 1900 bed nights for the season 
so far. 
 
If any of you have friends with children that race 
in the Interschools, we have a group coming in for the weekend of the 16th 
June to do some training. There are still a number of beds free this week-
end.  There are also lots of beds free in the first week of the private school 
holidays. 
 
If you are looking for bookings (or know people who are after accommoda-
tion) during the busier periods in July and August, we still have a very 
good arrangement with Oldina Ski Club.  Direct all enquiries through me, 
as Technology does get a percentage of the booking if we initiate it.  Their 
lodge provides two cooked meals a day and also provides linen.  It is a 
little less convenient than Tech, but still an easy stroll or ski to the lifts, and 
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they run a skidoo to take skis etc back to the lodge from the base of the quad 
each afternoon. A number of people have been taking advantage of the au-
tumn weather and booking a weekend in Perisher.  I still have vacancies for 
most weekends up until the June Long Weekend, so be in touch if you want 
to get down before the snow falls.  The booking phone number is 9405 6260 
or email me on bookings@technologyskiclub.com.  I do not check this email 
daily, so be patient!  If you need an urgent answer leave me a message on 
the phone.  

Every year, ahead of the ski season we anxiously await the snow, but not so 
anxiously await the inevitable lift prices. For 2007, Perisher-Blue have re-
leased their prices as below: 

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

Week Commencing Available Twin Rooms Available Quad Beds 

12/6/07 10 8 
16/6/07 10 8 
23/6/07 8 8 
30/6/07 2 2 male 
7/707 1 male bed 0 
14/7/07 1 2 male 
21/7/07 0 2 male 2 female 
28/7/07 1 male bed 2 male 1 female 
4/8/07 0 1 male bed 
11/8/07 0 1 male bed 
18/8/07 1 female bed 0 
25/8/07 0 4 
1/9/07 1 Room & 1 male bed & 1 

female bed 
0 

8/9/07 3 4 
15/9/07 10 8 
22/9/07 10 8 

Paula Gidley—Booking Manager 
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For additional information relating to other packages (eg lift and lessons, les-
sons etc.), refer to the following web link: 
 
http://www.perisherblue.com.au/winter/prices/mt_pass.html#season 
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The rush to complete Australia's highest dunny is on!!  
 
The NSW National Parks and Wildlife Service (NPWS) is working feverishly 
to complete  stage one of works to construct Australia's highest toilet before the  
arrival of snow. 
 
The attached  media  release and photos below illustrate some of the efficient ways 
our Government manage to spend our hard-earned taxes and Park entry fees. The 
decision to construct the toilet was based on the fact that the Main Range in Kosci-
uszko National Park is now receiving more than 100,000 walkers outside of winter 
creating a serious human waste management issue that could not go unresolved. 
 
In recent years the NPWS has provided portable toilets at Rawson’s Pass just below 
the summit of Mt Kosciuszko but NPWS Acting Alpine Area Manager, Arthur Willis, 
said that this really was “unsightly and inappropriate at such an iconic site.” 
 
“Human waste on the Main Range has become a major management issue in recent 
times and after much discussion and debate both internally and with the broader 
community we felt that the most sensible solution was to construct a toilet at Raw-
son’s Pass,” Mr Willis said.  
 
“With that decision came other issues such as deciding just how to build Australia’s 
highest loo. This is, after all more than 2,100 metres above sea level and subject to 
all manner of weather at all times of the year. We knew from the outset we would not 
complete the work within a single season but so far we are moving according to 
schedule.” 
 
“By the arrival of the first snow we hope to have completed the construction of the 
toilet structure including the bulk of the internal fit out. Importantly we will have cov-
ered the toilet building in earth as this is a toilet that is being built into the side of the 
mountain. This means that the soil we lay over the top now will have time to settle 
and be ready for further planting of grass tussocks, tube stock and seed in the com-
ing spring and summer months.” 
 
“When we return after the snow has receded we will complete the internal fit out and 
replant the area and complete the stonework on the outside of the structure. I antici-
pate the toilets will be open for business by mid December. The public may also be 
unaware that we have taken the opportunity to fill in and repair the old car park at 
Rawson’s Pass which was originally constructed decades ago to cater for the ever 
increasing numbers of tourist vehicles which would make their way to Mt Kosciuszko 
on a road built almost a hundred years ago.” 
 
(Extracted from the NPWS—Resort News) 
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Restoration and toilet works this summer at Rawsons Pass. 

 

Rawsons Pass and the Mt Kosciusko summit as it was (from the air) in the 1970s  
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Over the last few years there has been a gradual trend for Members and Asso-
ciates to receive their monthly Technology Tidings electronically rather than by 
post. The option of having Tidings sent by post is still available and the tradi-
tional ‘yellow’ newsletter still arrives to many members, but the number is de-
creasing. The electronic version via email also has advantages, for example: 
 
♦ Full colour in pictures and images 
♦ Easy storage and perpetual access with no quality degradation 
♦ Significantly reduced cost to the Club 
♦ Hardcopy by printing if desired. 
 
While 158 members and associates currently receive Tidings by email, there is 
another source for the newsletter that many would not know about. Since 2000, 
the Technology website has had direct links to all produced newsletters. To ac-
cess these links, from a standard Internet Browser (when online), go to the 
Technology Ski Club website address at:   
 
http://www.technologyskiclub.com/ 

From the button called 
Newsletters on the Home 
Page, you will be taken to 
the Tidings web page as 
shown here. 
 
The current year’s 
monthly Tiding’s links are 
provided but if you scroll 
down to the bottom of the 
page, there are links to 
the links that take you to 
the various year’s Tidings. 
 
Note that to view Tidings 
electronically, you will 
need to have Adobe Acro-
bat or the Acrobat Reader  
installed. This is free and 
is available from the Get  
Acrobat Reader button. 
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Have you ever wanted to have a go at racing? Maybe you just want to tighten 
up the technique to improve your free-skiing, or you like the thought of con-
trolled speed. Race training provides you with an instant set of friends to ski 
with and lift priority. It provides a safe environment to let your skis run, feel the 
G-forces and learn quick recovery techniques. In fact, it can be safer than free 
skiing because the course is fenced off, thus providing you with a free run 
without the impediment of avoiding others in front of you. Blue Cow and Per-
isher both provide race training at all levels. Go to www.perisherblue.com.au/
winter/wsc or www.thredbo.com.au/thingstodo/winter/activities. 
 
There are different programs for children and adults. There are Masters Race 
programs (for those over 30 years old) which provide weekend and week pro-
grams. When you’ve done a little training, you might like to enter a race. 
There are plenty of races throughout the season for both alpine and X-
country. If you’re a Master, there are Giant Slaloms at the end of nearly every 
week. Prizes are awarded according to categories of gender and 5-year age 
groups. Technology’s authority on this is Keri Bleicher. You may be racing 
against ex-Olympians. Then in early August (4-5th), Blue Cow provides Mas-
ters races of Slalom, Giant Slalom and Super Giant Slalom.  
 
If you’re at school, the Interschool competitions are a good way to start rac-
ing. There are also interclub races which are a lot of fun. The Perisher Cup 
inter-club race is the most well known for Technology members and its always 
a lot of fun and is held during the long weekend in October each year. The 
Balmain Cup held in Guthega for which the four fastest times out of six count. 
The Balmain Cup races are quite difficult and there is Slalom, Giant Slalom, 
Snowboard and Cross-country. Different people can race the different disci-
plines but there is also a prize for the fastest individual who goes in all four. 
Balmain Cup (1 September) ends in a presentation dinner. Next year, it will be 
the 75th anniversary of the Balmain Cup and the organisers are looking for 
former racers to make it a big night. 
 
You may not have tried cross-country ski racing before but if you are aerobi-
cally fit in another sport, you might like to have a go at some of the short 
courses around the trails at Perisher. One of the main sources of information 
for these races is at the Nordic Centre or from Perisher-Blue. 
 
So if you’ve ever had an inkling to try racing, there are plenty of opportunities 
to have some training and enjoy the events. For further information, contact 
the Technology Race Convenor, Robert Dominis. 
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Over 200 pages containing more than 250 
photographs, stories, maps and information 
about the first 50 years of Technology Ski 
Club and skiing in Australia. A complete his-
tory of the design, construction of the original 
Technology Ski Lodge with anecdotes and 
many amusing stories. The building, negotia-
tions and opening of the second Technology 
Lodge is also detailed along with the social 
and cultural contributions from Members, 
families and friends of the Club. 

STOP PRESS -THE BOOK HAS ARRIVED - ORDERS BEING ISSUED NOW 
 
ORDER FORM 
 
Cost of Book:    $65.00 plus Postage $5.00/copy (if required)  
 
No. of copies: __________________ 
 
Name:  _______________________________________________________ 
 
Address: _____________________________________________________ 
                      
_____________________________________________________________    
 
Telephone:  ___________________ Email: _________________________ 
 
Further details:                
 
Mr Ian Butchart  9449 4047 
 
Please send orders to:   
 
Mrs Paula Gidley – 9405 6260 
paula@wendyrae.com.au   
 
2 Rutland Ave 
CASTLECRAG   NSW   2068 
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At the March 2007 AGM annual subscriptions were set at $110.00 incl. GST 
per member.  
 
Subscriptions are payable NOW. 
 
Please pay electronically to the TSC bank account  
(BSB 082-067  A/C 525312285) . 
 
Alternatively please mail your payment to PO Box 4 Cammeray 2062. In either 
method please ensure you clearly identify what the payment is for. 
 
Thanks 
Andrew Dunn 
Treasurer 
 

For every 50th Anniversary Book sold, at NO EXTRA COST, you will receive 
FREE, a CDROM of the complete, available editions of Technology’s news-
letter, Tidings. From the very first circu-
lars issued to members (before the 
newsletter was even called Tidings) to 
the November 2006 edition. Each edition 
is listed by time in catalogued, fully 
linked Windows Internet Browser soft-
ware. All you need to do is insert the 
CDROM into a Windows computer and 
start browsing for the Tidings edition you 
are interested in. Editions are listed by 
year and by month. 
 
Each Tidings has been scanned and is 
provided in Adobe Acrobat readable for-
mat. The Acrobat software is also available for installation on the CDROM if 
required.  
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Following on from Keri's  
talk on skier fitness, a  
group of physiotherapists  
run a Get Fit To Ski  
exercise program. It is held 
this year at Drummoyne. 
Classes are Tuesday  
evenings for 8 weeks, at  
7.15 pm. 

Lots of lunges, quads work, 
agility and stretches. 

The contact is Jenny 
Fergusson 9712-1071 or  
ajferg1@bigpond.com.au . 

We usually have 4 or 5  
Technology members --  
it's a lot of fun. 


